
HB 1117 Testimony 

By Hunter Heck 

 Dear Chairman Ruby, Vice Chairman Grueneich, and the rest of the House 

Transportation committee, for accepting my written testimony regarding my support for HB 

1117. I will admit that this is my first time doing this, but I am confident to write this since this 

piece of legislation does in fact hit close to home for me. Also, since I am a full-time student, I 

cannot find the time to be in person or be online so doing this in written form is my only option. I 

will make the rest of this as brief as possible. 

 As a lifelong resident of Cavalier, I of course know this bridge very well as I cross it 

practically everyday back home and especially since I am not far from it. Having this be named 

as the “Veterans Memorial Bridge” will be nice not just for the community, but for those that 

have served our country. Please, support this bill in the name of our brave veterans. 

 

Sincerely, Hunter Heck 

 


